Campbeltown Grammar School Parent Council

Minutes of a meeting held in the Argyll Arms Hotel
on Monday 11th March 2019 at 7pm

1.  Present:  Darlene Russell (chair), Alistair Kenny (vice-chair), Steve Davies (secretary), Lisa Blackstock, Lindsay Kenny, Carol McEachran, Joanna McMillan, Mhairi McMillan, Susan McMillan, Councillor Rory Colville.  The Headteacher David Fyfe was in attendance.  Lizzie Bell was also present for part of the meeting, as a representative of the Pupil Council.
A special welcome was extended to Cllr Colville and he explained that the three Councillors have a rota system, by which one of them should be able to attend each of our meetings.
2.  Apologies:  Joanna Holbrook, Clare Mead. 
3.  Minutes:  The minutes of the last meeting held on 18 February were approved, proposed by Lisa, seconded by Alistair.
4.  Matters arising:
(a) Publicity:  Thanks were expressed to David for publicising our meetings via the pupil bulletin.  It was felt that, along with the new venue, this has increased the level of interest in the Parent Council.
(b) Parental Engagement strategy:  Darlene apologised that this document had not been circulated; it would be sent out this time.
(c) Constitution:  There had been little response concerning the drawing up of a Constitution.  Cllr Colville mentioned the example of a strong Parent Council in Oban, and encouraged the group that its voice would be heard.
(d) Pupil Council:  Some members of the group had attended the meetings in school on Friday mornings.  Lizzie Bell would seek the views of the Pupil Council on how we might best support them.
5.  Uniform update:  Several members of the group reported back on research carried out.  (i) A company called Border Embroideries (www.border-embroideries.co.uk) who could supply a range of blazers, badges or full uniform.  A representative would visit the school if we wished.  (ii) Linda at Wee Toun Sports had several possible suppliers and would look into it.  (iii) A contact specific to badges confirmed that it all depended on numbers.  (iv) Clare at Raspberry Pink informed that Wee Toun Trends would be taking over the embroidery side of her business. 
David circulated copies of a letter prepared to send out to parents, to reinforce the message about uniform policy.  Cllr Colville reminded the group that CGS pupils had spoken enthusiastically about their wish for a new uniform, in a presentation to the Council two years ago.  The Parent Council endorsed the message in the letter, and agreed to keep working on the question of blazers; the aim was to reach a decision on this at the next meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]It was asked whether the Parent Council or the school itself could consider handling bulk orders of uniform, as this should bring substantial reductions in cost for parents.
6.  Headteacher’s update:  David informed the group that Kim Fletcher, currently PT Guidance at Hermitage Academy, was Acting Deputy Headteacher until June.  Kirsty Campbell was still helping two days a week.  Preliminary work on the new timetable was beginning and S2 pupils would soon be making their S3 subject choices.  The maternity cover post for Spanish had been readvertised.  The written report from the local authority review was still awaited.
He also reported that the old PTSA bank account had been found, containing approx. £4000, and work would begin on changing the name and signatories.
7.  Any other business:  A question was asked about the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award.  David explained that with the tragic loss of Frank Chinn last year, the school had lost the person who was at the centre of its DofE programme.  However, there was a sizeable group of both pupils and staff interested in continuing with the award, and several members of Parent Council offered their support with the activities.
Cllr Colville suggested that there might be benefit from contacting the Parent Councils of the primary schools in order to have a stronger united voice.  He encouraged the group to look online under Argyll & Bute Council’s Community Services and the quarterly Education Committee, in order to be well informed about what issues are coming up there.  Susan and Lindsay offered to contact the PCs of the two primary schools in the town.
David reminded the Parent Council of its earlier ideas concerning meetings with specific themes; it was recognised that these should be considered again.
8.  Date of next meeting:  Monday 6 May at 7pm, in the Argyll Arms Hotel.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm.


